MEETING NOTES

RAC Leadership Teleconference
Thursday, March 12, 2015
1:30 – 3:30 pm, EDT



In attendance:	Skip Paul (Chair), Dale Peabody (Vice Chair), Michael Bonini, James Bryant, Ken Chambers, Cynthia Gerst, Allison Hardt, Chris Hedges, David Jared, Chris Jenks, Rick Kreider, Tim Klein, Jim McDonnell, Leni Oman, Sue Sillick, Leslie Wright.

Decisions and action items are underscored. 

1. Roll Call
2. Additions to agenda
3. Notes from previous meeting 
A MOTION (Gerst/Hardt) to approve the previous notes was APPROVED.  

4. AASHTO Report - Jim McDonnell 
An Executive Order on flood plains was issued last month from the White House. The EO deals with new ways to calculate floods (100 year+2, 500-year, etc.).  It potentially affects planning, environment, design, bridges, maintenance, operations, waterways, and other groups.  AASHTO is preparing a response to help FHWA craft their Notice of Proposed Rulemaking.

A first report on the ET+ guardrail end treatments was released yesterday from an FHWA and AASHTO joint task force looking at various aspects of design and performance.  The first report documented measurements of the devices.  The report concluded that after 2005 there were variations in the dimensions of the ET+, but there was no indication of a change in design.  The task force was not able to conclude that these variations impacted the safety, but other studies are testing the performance of the ET+.  AASHTO is also working with TRB on a policy study to examine guard rail end treatments.  
The new AASHTO strategic plan was approved by the Board of Directors last fall – committees are now being given direction on the process that will be used to implement the new plan.  AASHTO committees will be asked to review their current plans and describe how (or ensure that) their plans match up to the AASHTO overall plan.  Recommendations will be presented to the Board in the spring of 2016.  New issues seem to be coming up faster and faster and there is a need to make sure AASHTO is more nimble and proactive.  
MDSS, the Maintenance Decision Support System to support winter maintenance activities is being used by several states.  A private firm is patenting some of the aspects of the system and several states have indicated their intention to challenge the patents.  
The SHRP 2 Implementation Task Force met recently.  The committee reviewed additional funding requests, made some changes and approved new funding for a few projects.   About $5 million was returned from TRB for additional implementation; there is still a $1 million contingency.  
5. TRB/SCOR Report – Chris Jenks
Mark Norman was named to fill a new position in TRB as Director of Program Development and Strategic Initiatives, starting March 1.  In this new position, Mark will be looking at new revenue sources, increased use of new technology, strategic long term cross cutting issues, reviewing TRB processes, and assessing value of TRB products and services, all directed at implementation of the new TRB Strategic Plan.  
Staff assignments for TRB state visits are almost complete and the state reps will be contacted shortly. 
STRAP will be meeting soon to organize their section of the Portland meeting.  Fred Hejl, James Bryant, and Michael DeCarmine will be working with the TRB state reps as Mark transitions to his new position.  
SCOR is meeting March 30-31 to select FY2016 NCHRP projects.  The working papers were sent out electronically yesterday.  About $31 million is available for projects.  We will need to be cautious signing contracts for FY2015 projects until the funding situation is clear.  SCOR will also be discussing the update of their strategic plan, an enhanced program of implementation, and identification of top-down strategic research needs.  
CRP Reports since the last call:
NCHRP Report 798: The Role of Planning in a 21st Century State Department of Transportation—Supporting Strategic Decisionmaking (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172210.aspx)  
NCHRP Report 799: Management Guide to Intellectual Property for State Departments of Transportation (URL available soon) 
NCHRP Report 800: Successful Practices in GIS-Based Asset Management (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172204.aspx)   
NCHRP Synthesis 468: Interactive Training for All-Hazards Emergency Planning, Preparation, and Response for Maintenance and Operations Field Personnel (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172182.aspx)  
NCHRP Synthesis 470: Maintenance Quality Assurance Field Inspection Practices (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172148.aspx)   
NCHRP Synthesis 471: Practices for Developing Transparent Best Value Selection Procedures (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172228.aspx)  
NCHRP Synthesis 475: Fiber Additives in Asphalt Mixtures (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172256.aspx)  
NCHRP Legal Research Digest 64: Legal Aspect of Environmental Permitting in the Emergency Response Environment (URL available soon) 
NCHRP Web-Only Document 211: Close To Home: A Handbook for Transportation-Efficient Growth in Small Communities and Rural Areas (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172109.aspx) 

ACRP Report 127: A Guidebook for Mitigating Disruptive WiFi Interference at Airports (URL available soon) 
ACRP Report 128: Alternative IT Delivery Methods and Best Practices for Small Airports (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172180.aspx)  
ACRP CRP-CD-161: Estimating Takeoff Thrust Settings for Airport Emissions Inventories (URL available soon) 

TCRP Synthesis 115: Open Data: Challenges and Opportunities for Transit Agencies (http://www.trb.org/Main/Blurbs/172202.aspx)  

6. OSTR Report – Tim Klein
· Beyond Traffic 2045
· Another round of public webinars/virtual seminars, March 17 – 30 (all times EDT):
· March 17th  from 1:00-2:00 PM- Beyond Traffic: How We Move 
· March 17th  from 3:00-4:00 PM- Beyond Traffic: How We Move Things 
· March 25th  from 1:00-2:00 PM- Beyond Traffic: How We Move Better 
· March 25th   from 3:00-4:00 PM- Beyond Traffic: How We Adapt 
· March 30th  from 1:00-2:00 PM- Beyond Traffic: Dollars And Decisions   
· Sign up at:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/BeyondTrafficShareYourIdeas
· A special National Town Hall for Young Professionals in Transportation
· Thursday, March 26, 2015 at 7:00 PM (EDT)
· In person at USDOT and via Live Webcast 
· RSVP:  www.surveymonkey.com/s/BeyondTrafficYPT
· Secretary’s rollout, video, draft framework and “Share Your Ideas” link at: http://www.dot.gov//beyondtraffic

· State Transportation by the Numbers Profiles
· Bureau of Transportation Statistics (BTS) has released the State Transportation by the Numbers Profiles 2014 – two-page collections of transportation information for each of the 50 states and the District of Columbia
· Printable handouts:  http://www.rita.dot.gov/bts/sites/rita.dot.gov.bts/files/publications/state_transportation_statistics_85/index.html

· 2015 Dynamic Mobility Applications (DMA) Program Webinar Series 
· Thanks for participating – reached over 1,000 stakeholder participants in 17 days 
· Seven webinars covering the USDOT-sponsored Dynamic Mobility Applications (DMA) bundles, Open Source Application Development Portal (OSADP), Research Data Exchange (RDE), and DMA-ATDM Analysis, Modeling, and Simulation (AMS) Testbed
· The webinar presentation materials and recordings can be found on the DMA website: http://www.its.dot.gov/dma/

· Accessible Transportation Technologies Research Initiative (ATTRI) Webinars
· USDOT’s ATTRI conducts research to improve the mobility of travelers with disabilities through the use of intelligent transportation system (ITS) and other technologies
· Co-led by FHWA and FTA, with support from the ITS JPO, and other federal agencies
· Understanding the Travel Needs of Older Adults
· March 24, 2015; 1:00 P.M. - 3:00 P.M.
· Target audience is older adults, caregivers, advocates, transportation system managers, state, local and federal government officials, academia, and any other individuals involved with technology and mobility needs for older adults.
· To register: https://tti.adobeconnect.com/attri-oap/event/registration.html
· Understanding the Travel Needs of Veterans/Wounded Warriors
· April 14, 2015; 1:00 P.M. - 3:00 P.M.
· Target audience is disabled veterans and wounded warriors, caregivers, advocates, transportation system managers, state, local and federal government officials, academia, and any other individuals involved with technology and mobility needs for disabled veterans and wounded warriors.
· To register: https://tti.adobeconnect.com/attri-vet/event/registration.html.

· Melding Multimodal Planning and Urban Economic Development
· Prepared by Volpe for FHWA Environment and Planning
· White paper provides a review of research and current best practices of integrating economic development goals in metropolitan area transportation planning. The information presented is intended to serve as a technical resource for transportation planners, clarifying essential economic development concepts and how peer practitioners can address these concepts in the metropolitan area transportation planning process
· http://ntl.bts.gov/lib/52000/52600/52663/EconDevelopmentFinal_8-11-14.pdf
· http://www.volpe.dot.gov/news/melding-multimodal-planning-and-urban-economic-development

7. FHWA Report – Leslie Wright
FHWA is working on a final review of direction to the states on the issue of tuition reimbursement.  The direction will take the format of answers to “frequently asked questions”.  
8. SHRP2 Implementation Activities 
No report
9. Region Chairs/Vice-Chairs Issues
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cindy Smith from Mississippi DOT is the incoming Region 2 Vice Chair, and Elisha Wright-Kehner replaces David Jared as chair, both effective after the national meeting in July 2015.  The Southeast Transportation Consortium will be releasing new synthesis reports shortly.  

RAC 3 has been discussing contracts to communicate research and undertake technology transfer, and is seeking input from other RAC members.  

RAC 4 – A 2-step process will be used this year to identify and select High Value Research topics.  TRB has agreed to provide a maximum of 24 slots next year for the annual meeting High Value Research poster session, so two runners-up will likely be named in each region.  Region 4 will be vetting implementation ideas during next call.  

10. Summer 2015 meeting, Portland, OR – Ken Chambers
The draft agenda was distributed by Skip before the conference call.  The organizers are hoping to agree on a theme next week to help guide the session coordinators.  Region 1 members are invited to participate in planning calls to help them prepare for next year’s meeting in Providence.  The four regional chairs are asked to let Ken know their requirements for regional meeting space.  Ken has been trying to reach Darryl Dockstader to coordinate meeting requirements for the RAC CUTC Liaison Group.  
The scheduling of several agenda items is still up for discussion, including: the welcoming reception, regional meetings, and the RCLG meeting.  The Administration Task Force will take responsibility for Your Role in RAC / RAC 101; Steve Pepin will contact Ken Chambers to follow up.  Last year’s recorded RAC 101 Webinar may be used again, or a new RAC webinar might be organized covering more advanced topics.  
Dale Peabody – The Task Force chairs are meeting by conference call on March 19th to discuss task force involvement in the Portland meeting.  
Ken is waiting for feedback from TRB on the state rep sections of the agenda.  
There is still one open slot on Thursday.  Several possible topics were suggested, including intellectual property, performance measures, implementation, and peer exchanges.  Skip – the program needs to be finalized in the next month or so.  
James Bryant – The Ahead of the Curve Pilot Course has been scheduled for Sunday.  Barbara Harder has agreed to serve as instructor.  The curriculum team is putting the course materials together and TRB will print them.  The course could be between four and six hours depending on whether an introductory webinar can be organized before the meeting.  Skip would like the AOTC Quality and Credibility Task Force to review the course materials*.  He stressed that the full pilot course should be held face to face, not a hybrid webinar/ meeting approach.  Leni – although there is real value in face to face meetings for relationship-building, some people still have problems getting out of state.  It would be useful to provide a remote option in the future.  
*The AOTC Quality and Credibility Task Force is comprised of Katie Turnbull (co-leader), Skip Paul (co-leader), Barbara Harder, Gregory Benz, Jason Bittner, Martin Parker, Ned Parrish, Martin Pietrucha, Neil Paulley, and Laurence Rilett.  

If TRB would normally pay for a state rep’s travel and that person is selected to participate in the Ahead of the curve training course on Sunday, TRB will cover the hotel cost and meals for travel on Saturday. 

11. Summer 2016 meeting, Providence, RI 
No update to report.  Skip will follow-up with Colin Franco.  
12. Task Force Updates – Dale Peabody
Administration – Allison Hardt
24 responses were received for the 2015 winter meeting survey.  Like every other year, there were requests to make the meeting more interactive and raise the energy level.  Advance questions for the senior executives were very helpful and stimulated more questions from the floor.  However, there were too many to address.  Having John Halikowski on the agenda was very helpful and popular.  The Website subcommittee still very active.  

Coordination and Collaboration – Sue Sillick
The final review of the RPPM user guide is ongoing and comments are due next week.  Marketing of the site will begin the week of March 23rd.  The Task Force is looking into idea of a “scavenger hunt” to promote the site and generate some interest.  The C&C task force is also working on reaching out to AASHTO committees to offer assistance with identifying and addressing research needs.

Program Management and Quality – David Jared	
Pat Casey’s report on implementation of NCHRP research has been posted on the NCHRP website.  A PM&Q subgroup on implementation is to set goals for future subgroup work.  
A website development sub-group is discussing the Pooled Fund website.  Tommy Nantung has coordinated with FHWA on improvements to the site.  
NCHRP Problem Statement SP-05 will be discussed in two weeks.  If selected, funds will be made available to support various RAC activities. 

Value of Research 
No report.  

TKN – Leni Oman
A survey was distributed recently on data management practices.  A research problem statement on this topic is under consideration for the FY2016 NCHRP.  TKN is beta testing an interactive calendar which will eventually be migrated to a permanent site.  Other activities include business needs vis a vis knowledge management; website review and update; RPPM; information workflow, and what information gets stored where (“a place for everything and everything in its place”).  Guidance is coming soon on the research report documentation page study by the Library Connectivity Pooled Fund.  

Other business:
Chris Hedges noted that he has been requested to meet next week with GAO to discuss current trends and research on bicycle and pedestrian safety.
Chris Jenks has heard that the National Association of Regional Councils is proposing a reduction in SP&R funding in order to fund urban planning issues.  He will look into the proposal and provide more information
Chris Jenks asked the officers to comment on the idea of electronic proposals for NCHRP research.  An internal task force at TRB concluded a couple of years ago that volunteers still preferred hard copies.  Advantages and disadvantages of both approaches were discussed.  RAC members are welcome to provide additional comments and feedback to Chris Jenks.  
Washington DOT has taken the lead in a Pooled Fund project that is reviewing existing research project management databases.  An advisory committee meeting to discuss the findings and any follow-up actions needed.  Leni Oman would welcome feedback from RAC members on whether any additional research would be helpful.    

13. Adjourn	 

Next Conference Call:     Thursday, April 9, 2015
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